
December 23, 2023 

 

Dear Editorial Board Members of World Journal of Gastroenterology, 

 

The authors respectfully submit that an external biostatistic review of the manuscript is  

unnecessary insofar as one of the authors (Kyungdo Han) is a biostatistician. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Joo Sung Kim and Kyungdo Han 


